WOODVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS
FEBRUARY 27, 2008

Minutes of the Regular meeting of the Board of Public Affairs held on Wednesday February 27, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers of Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were BOPA members – President Scott Schneider, Bill Andrews and Larry Shue, Clerk-Treasurer Beth Zajac, Scott Schroeder from Poggemeyer Design Group, Council Member Bob Hathaway, Barb Runion and Kris Gerwin.

Minutes of the regular meeting of January 30 and special meeting of February 11 were approved as presented.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION
Scott Schroeder reported he is working on testing the lighting at the Woodmore Elementary School to see if it conforms with Woodville Ordinances.  There were problems with the meter and he has to wait until there is no snow to get proper readings.  Hathaway recommended he have someone with him when he does the testing, Schroeder is planning on having Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles with him.

Schroeder reported he is investigating whether the contract for the College Ave. Improvements can be altered or terminated due to the Sewer Separation Project.
Schroeder reported PDG is looking into doing the Sewer project in one phase as opposed to three phases.  The Village has qualified for a zero percent loan for the project through DEFA (OWDA).  PDG is also pursuing other state and federal grants.

CLERK-TREASURER – Zajac presented Finance Payment #1278 in the amount of $102,387.74.  Andrews made a motion to approve the payment, Shue second.  VOTE - 
Yeas – Andrews, Shue, Schneider   Nays – None   MOTION CARRIED  3-0
Zajac presented the consumption report for the BOPA’s review.

REPORTS – Gerwin reported she and Rickard made an error in calculating the cost of the truck.  The cost from Advantage Ford is $25,297.32 instead of $22,287.30 and for Kalida Truck for the plow it is $5,195.00 instead of $4,068.00, a total increase of $3,992.00.  Andrews made a motion to approve the increase in price, Shue second.  VOTE – Yeas – Andrews, Shue, Schneider  Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  3-0
Jim Eckman, the new water operator started February 25th.

The Safety Congress will be held April 1st to the 3rd.  Gerwin requested permission for her and Rickard or another employee to attend.  The Congress is free with an estimated cost of $150 per person for lodging.  Andrews made a motion to approve the request, Shue second.  VOTE Yeas – Andrews, Shue, Schneider  Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  3-0
The still problems with Well #1not passing water tests.
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Gerwin brought up the purchase of a coat, sweatshirt and t-shirts for Eckman.  Andrews made a motion to approve all future purchases mentioned for new employees as needed, Shue second.  VOTE – Yeas – Andrews, Shue, Schneider  Nays – None  MOTION CARRIED  3-0

Discussion was held regarding putting something on the utility bills about PDG doing the surveys and please do not remove the flags.  Zajac will see something is put on them.

Schneider adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m


President Scott Schneider

Clerk-Treasurer Elizabeth M. Zajac
